
Downtown Oktoberfest 

September 20, 21 & 22, 2013 

For the last 4 or 5 months there has been a request in the Kolping Bulletin 

for help in chairing the Downtown Oktoberfest.   

 As of yet we do not have any volunteers.    

 

We have been informed by the Cincinnati Chamber of Commerce that the 

Oktoberfest will begin on Friday Evening, September 20th this year.  We are 

in dire need of workers for these three days.  

Please – Please – Please 

Call Werner Wilke, 513-521-5019 

To volunteer to help out for 4 hours, you choose the day.   If you don’t 

want to come downtown alone, ask a friend to volunteer with you.  Really 

the time goes fast and we have a good time working together with old 

friends and making new friends as we work.  

Call Werner now! 

You may think the Downtown Oktoberfest is not worth the time and effort 

but we do well and the income helps pay our operating expenses each year.  

For more financial info check with Jim Schneider. 

 

Thank you in advance for your help! 
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Notice 
Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the 

President of the Kolping Society or one of the 

Bereavement Committee members.  In order that 

the membership can be aware that a MEMBER has 

died, the family of the decedent should be willing 

to place in the Death Notice that the decedent is a 

Member of the Kolping and at what time Kolping 

members should assemble for prayers. (This should 

be mutually agreed upon by the family and the 

Kolping representatives).  The Board of Trustees 

agreed that this notice should present members of 

the Bereavement Committee are:  Christa Olding, 

Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois Kemper or Berni Brunsman 

 

SYMPATHY 

Dieter Moeller passed away in June, our sympathy 

to his wife, Louise and sons Dieter, Walter & David. 

May his soul and the souls of all the faithful 

departed rest in Peace 

DOWNTOWN OKTOBERFEST 

This year will be the 16
h
 year that Werner 

Wilke is chairing the Downtown 

Oktoberfest.   Paul Weinkamp is working 

with Werner.   We need an interested 

person to step up to help chair this event on 

Saturday.  Paul is chairing Sunday.  If 

something happens to Werner (God forbid) 

there has to be more than one person who 

knows how to get permits, order food, set 

up booth, get workers, etc.   Please contact 

Werner and offer your help.   

 Call Werner at:  513-521-5019 

KOLPING PHONE NUMBERS 

 

President – Trey Seibel, 513-616-4265 

E-mail: georgetrey10@gmail.net 

V. President – Chris Schnetzer 513-761-3713 

Email: cschnetzer@cinci.rr.com 

Membership – Nancy Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Sick Comm.  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Email: jonio3@fuse.net 

Sub Group Presidents: 

Sängerchor – Bill Kraeling, 513-238-9570 

Email: wmkraeling@gmail.com 

Schützen Club – Aaron Callahan, 513-406-3188 

Email: irishone1971@yahoo.com 

Seniors - Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Email: jonio3@fuse.net 

Sports Club – Rick Hill, 513-858-1174 

Email: hill-1975@hotmail.com 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554 

Email- pahrnsen@fuse.net  

House & Grounds – Gary Brunsman, 513-325-5849 

Email- dixie9Gf@aol.com 

Brewing Klub- Mike Seibel 

E-mail: mseibel@fuse.net or 

Brewingklub@kolpingcincinnati.com 

  

Kolping Center 

Clubhouse Rentals – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 

Hall, Kitchen – 513-851-7951 then press 
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Dear Kolping Members, 

 

     I would like to thank everyone who helped me 

celebrate my 50
th

 Jubilee as a Franciscan Brother.   

It was great for me to have all the Kolping Family 

with me on my special day.   

     Praying together and getting together was a real 

pleasure for me and I hope all of you enjoyed the 

day.  

     Thanks again! 

 

 Brother Marcel Groth, O.F.M. 

 

 

Happy Birthday to our members born in 

August & September 

8/2 Gilioli Marc 
8/3 Flick Matt 
8/6 Geiser Edward Jr. 
8/6 Kohorst Susan 
8/7 Gerbus Alan 
8/9 Moeller Paul 

8/10 Frey Mark 
8/10 Schlake Steven 
8/11 Bova Rich 
8/11 Dobler Christian 
8/11 Schmidt Mark 
8/11 Seibel MacKenzie 
8/12 Arents John 
8/14 Geers J. Michael 
8/15 Kraeling Andrew 
8/18 Geers Bernie 
8/19 Freese Joe 
8/19 Uhlhorn Mary Catherine 
8/20 Drees Philip 
8/22 Schottelkotte Richard 
8/23 Lager Ludwig 
8/25 Abt Rose 
8/25 Hargis Jerry 
8/27 Moore Michael 

8/27 Fehring Mark 
8/27 Schmidt Eric 
8/29 Giese Klaus 
8/30 Ahrnsen Matthew 

   
9/2 Ricke Thomas 
9/3 Zix Charles 
9/3 Hummeldorf Jeffrey 
9/4 Mueller Herman 
9/5 Vu Xuan-Thuy 
9/6 Gerdes Gary 
9/6 Pieschel Kathy 
9/7 DePrie Kathy 
9/8 Thompson Joseph 
9/8 Kuechly Thomas 
9/9 Mayborg Mary Lynn 

9/10 Fuffinberger Martin 
9/10 Albers Mary 
9/10 Williams John 
9/11 Segbers Ted 
9/11 Thiemann James 
9/12 Schmalz Mary Lynn 
9/12 Menth Robert 
9/12 Dechering Mary 
9/13 Blum Kurt 
9/13 Schottelkotte Thomas 
9/13 Breden Corey 
9/14 Meinking Marilyn 
9/14 Ralenkotter Joe 
9/14 Dobler Joann 
9/15 Arents Michael 
9/16 Schnetzer Regina 
9/16 Kossenjans Wilhelm 
9/17 Sonntag Robert 
9/18 Hampel Howard 
9/18 Kreutzjans Greg 
9/19 Drees Rudy 
9/19 Lambert Joe 
9/19 Ahrnsen Amy 
9/20 Seibel Trey 
9/21 Neumann Julia 
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9/21 DeSantis Andrew 
9/21 Burwell Michael 
9/21 Mc Donald Jim 
9/22 Decker Dorothy 
9/22 Schlinkert Ann 
9/23 Hoffman Beth 
9/24 Hermes Otto 
9/27 Boehm Paul 
9/28 Griffin Patricia 
9/28 Freese Laurie 
9/29 Salemme Mike 
9/30 Meyer Jerry 
9/30 Shockley James 
9/30 Vogt John 

 

SICK & SHUT-INS 

Sharon Gerdes  Carole Cliff 

Agnes Oevermeyer Gene & Sis Meister 

Ray & Jan Shively Tom Resing 

Gunther Uhlhorn Walter Gerbus 

Bob Bauer  Ceil Kuntz 

 

Remember these members in your prayers and 

send a card.   Give them a call or stop for a short 

visit. 

 

KOLPING SENIORS 

Come out and join the seniors at their September 

meeting, Sept. 10
th

 at 11:30 a.m. in the Kolping 

Clubhouse. 

Can we top the August Attendance?  We had 61 

members present.   

Keep our sick members in your prayers! 

We are planning on some surprises for the coming 

year – suggestions are welcome. 

 

****************************************** 

 

 

 

DEATHS 

Our sympathy to Maria Von den Benken and Helga 

Hermeling.  Their youngest sister passed away this 

past month in Germany. 

May her soul and the souls of all the faithful 

departed rest in peace. 

 

Schützenfest 2013 

I wish to send a big Thank You to one and all for the 

great help and support of Schützenfest 2013!  I 

think we had great success this year on all fronts 

and especially regarding the positive energies and 

feedback received.  I truly feel we’ve set the wheels 

in motion for even greater things in the future 

given all the changes and new ideas implemented 

this year.  We don’t want to stop now and hope to 

have everyone’s help and support as we try to 

freshen up and improve on things in the future. 

As we continue forward with future Schützenfests 

and other Kolping activities, we need to be able to 

tap into younger members and their families to 

help Kolping be a meaningful part of our lives and 

the German community.  We have something 

special and unique to offer. 

Thank you again for everything!                                    

Sincerely, Jim Stukenborg 

Inaugural Wein & Bier Stube Night 

(Saturday, March 1, 2014) – SAVE THE 

DATE 

     We are having a special Wein & Bier Stube Night 

on Saturday, March 1.  Given the success and 

popularity of the Stube at Schützenfest, we 

thought it would be fun to have a special event in 

the winter.                                                                          

We hope to see you there, as it will be new and fun 

for the entire family. Please mark your calendars! 
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Fr. David Hiller Endowment Fund Report 

This summer has been very enjoyable and the 

activities of this Fund have been very few which 

means that we have not lost anyone which is good. 

On other hand this quietness makes me feel like I 

am unemployed since I have not had to send out 

many acknowledgements. Although it is time 

consuming for me it is beneficial to the Fund. The 

Fund’s growth is important so we can continue and 

grow the Catholic High school scholarship program 

thereby supporting the Church in its work. We 

thank everyone who has supported this effort. 

Dieter Moeller Memorial 

Rose & Will Kossenjans 

 

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer, (513)941-6439 

  

 

 

Schuetzen 

Klub Korner 

Next Shooting Date: Sept. 20, 2013 

Place: Kolping Clubhouse 

Practice: 7:00 Competition: 8:00 

Targets: NEED A TEAM 

Bar: Team Schnetzer 

Food: NEED A TEAM 

Tickets: NEED A TEAM 

If you are able to do food, work the targets, 
or sell tickets for September shooting night 
please call me, Aaron Callahan, at 513-406-
3188 or email: irishone1971@yahoo.com.   

It's the start of another shooting season and 
there are a few things to remember:  

•  Bring your Kolping Membership Cards -
Non Kolping Members will not be 
allowed to shoot until their Kolping   
membership dues have been paid 

•  There will be a safety meeting prior to 
shooting 

•  Prior to shooting Team Captains are 
responsible for: 

 - Team dues of $200 to be turned in - 
individual dues will not be accepted 

 - Team roster - these will be done via 
computer by the Schutzen Club         
Secretary Ben Callahan 

 - Team insurance waiver forms 

- Signing your team up for work dates -      
everyone needs to participate 

New teams and individuals are always welcome 

Check out the Kolping web site. Shooters can now 
view information, scores and pictures anytimeyou 
like. Enter www.kolpingcincinnati.com >click 
Groups>Schützen club>scores link>scores. Please 
review your scores via the cap sheets and 
recorded scores for accuracy each month. 

Aaron Callahan, President - Phone:  513-404-3188 
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A message from Konig John & 

Konigin Cathy 

We are sincerely honored to be your Schutzenfest 

King & Queen for 2013-2014                                              

Thank you for the trust you have placed in us.          

As ambassadors of Kolping our goal is for all German 

Clubs to work together on a social basis, all for a 

common cause, to further our cultures and 

traditions.                                                                                 

Show your support by attending as many of these 

club’s functions available throughout the coming 

year.  Mark your calendar now for the Kings Party 

held on Nov. 23, 2013, and the King’s Ball held on 

March 15, 2014.  Bring your neighbors and friends.  

Make your plans now.  It is not too early.  We 

promise you a wonderful and gemutlich evening.  

Make new friends and reacquaint with your old 

friends.                                                                           

“Remember, snowflakes are one of nature’s most 

fragile things, but just look at what they can do when 

they stick together.”Hope to see all of you soon. 

Konig John & Konigin Cathy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


